Five Floats Receive Homecoming Awards College Concert



Last year's queen, Nancy Peterson Harriman, places the crown on Queen, Eileen Marsh, at Saturday's football game. Miss Marsh's escort is Mr. Thomas O'Day. Mrs. Harriman is escorted by her husband, Mr. Donald Harriman.

Queen Eileen Marsh has been crowned, the game has been played, the floats have been judged and prizes awarded, and

This Week

Lock Haven's 1964 Homecoming festivities have already become a memory.

The highlight of the weekend was the crowning of Queen Eileen at half-time of the Lock Haven-Clarion game at the Spring Street Stadium. Last year's queen, Nancy Peterson Harriman was present at the game to turn over her crown to Queen Eileen during the presentation of the homecoming court.

This year's homecoming par-ade was larger and better than any seen in recent years. Of the many floats entered in the parade, prizes were awarded to the best fraternity float, best soror-ity float, and best class float. The award for the best fraternity float went to Tau Kappa Epsilon with their "Flight Into Victory" float complete with Wilbur Decker as the flying bird. Sigma Sigma Sigma took the prize for the best sorority float with their theme of Smokey Bear and "Prevent Forest Fires.

The Association for Childhood Education won the award for the best organization float with a "Progress in Education" theme and a float depicting education today and yesterday. The Fresh-man class and the Junior Class placed in a tie for the best float. In addition to float awards, the Women's Athletic and Recreation Association received first prize for the best campus placement and prizes were given for the many equestrian units participating in the parade.

Announcements of the winners were made during the football game and plaques and ribbons were presented by Queen Eileen during the Queen's Ball.

The weekend came to a grand end with the presentation of the movie "To Hell and Back" Sunday evening. The homecoming committe and all who made the weekend possible deserve applause and thanks for a job well

Paul Winter Sextet Presents

"Modern concert jazz of a unique nature" will be heard when the Paul Winter Sextet performs in Price Auditorium on October 15. The concert, which is sponsored by the Assembly Committee, will begin at 8:30 p.m. The group of six exceptional young musicians plays music which might be called "contemporary chamber music" because of their highly organized ensemble nature of the arrangements. Yet, their music still contains the rhythm and improvisation of jazz. The sextet represents a unique combination of small orchestra and freespirited combo.

The sextet, comprised of saxo-phone, classical guitar, piano, flute, bass and drums, has been acclaimed by critics as perhaps the most important new jazz group of the 1960's. Their rep-ertoire, part of which has been recorded in five popular Colum-bia Record albums, features a great variety of musical material. It includes many original compositions, standard jazz tunes, and adaptations of popular and folk music the group has heard in its travels in twentyfive countries.

The sextet, organized by Paul Winter while he was a student at Northwestern University, was founded on the belief that jazz has a rightful place on the concert stage, and that this concert presentation of jazz should be far different from that heard in night clubs. Their program is presented with the dignity and organization of a symphonic program, yet still with the contrasting moods and exciting rhythms that are unique to their music.

The University of Colorado called the concert "The most exciting music I've ever heard." Penn State Jazz Club acclaimed that "There should be more jazz musicians with their ideas and attitudes." These are typical of the reactions of campus groups all over the country.

Admission to the concert is by ticket only. Students may pick up one free ticket by presentation of their ID cards at the bookstore on Monday and Tuesday, October 12, 13. During this period, students may exercise their priority rights implied in the payment of Student Activities Fee. Faculty and noninstructional staff may do likewise. However, on Wednesday, and Thursday, if any tickets remain, they may be purchased by students, faculty and townspeople at \$1.00 each in unlimited numbers, on a first come first served basis.

CEC Campus And Community Conference



Among those who will be present at Monday's meeting for the Exceptional Children's Week are: standing, Mr. Joseph Pastrovic, Mrs. Richard Parsons, Dr. Irene Russell, Dr. Mary Alice Smith, Mr. Byron McKernan; seated, Mr. Lester Poor-man, Mr. Norval J. Remick, and Mr. Karl Kephart.

Exceptional Children's Week will get under way in Clinton County Monday evening with a meeting in Price Auditorium at 8 p.m. At this time Mr. Joseph Pastrovic, county psychologist and assistant director of special education will introduce those persons who are active in special education in Clinton County. Among those present will be members of the county board for special education and teachers of special education in Clinton County.

The featured guest of the meeting will be Miss Margaret Neuber, former Head of Special Education at Penn State University and consultant at the Bureau of Special Education of the United States' Office of Education in Washington, D.C. Miss Neuber will lead a panel discus-sion on the topic of what the roles are of the various individuals participating in special education. The college role in special education will also be discussed at this time.

Those enrolled in special education classes include not only the handicapped, but also those children with speech defects and those who are gifted above their

Throughout the week displays will appear in the store windows downtown and in Ross Library depicting different fields special education. The various special education classes will make the displays for the downtown stores and Lock Haven State College will have the display at Ross Library.

The Council for Exceptional Children was initiated on Lock Haven's campus last spring under the direction of Dr. Mary Alice Smith. The C.E.C. is a division of the National Education Association which was set up for the purpose of giving aid and education to exceptional

Although the group is fairly new at Lock Haven it is active in the field of special education. Officers of Lock Haven's council include W. Rodney Fowler, president; Suzanne Kune, vice president; Trudy Herrold, treasurer; Mary Jane Verbiar, secretary; Mary Steward, S.C.C. representative; and John Martz, Membership chairman.

Dr. A. D. McLeod **Department Head**

Dr. Alan D. McLeod, former head of the English department, has been appointed to serve as Dean of the Liberal Arts Department. Dr. McLeod joined the faculty at Lock Haven State College as professor of English in

An Australian scholar, he has written and edited numerous books in the field of literature and history. Dr. McLeod re-ceived his B.A. degree and his Master's degree at the University of Sydney in Sydney, Australia. He later received another honor degree at the University of Melbourne, and earned his Ph.D. at the Penn State University.

A teacher in New South Wales for several years, he lectured at an Australian Teachers College before leaving for the United States. He was a graduate assistant at Penn State. Before coming to Lock Haven, he had lectured for several years at the Teachers College at Belmain, Australia and taught at the Fredonia College of the State University of New York.

October 9 to October 16 FRIDAY—October 9 JV Football—away **Bucknell Freshmen** -3 p.m. Field Hockey—away— Juniata College -5 p.m. SATURDAY-October 10 Soccer-home- Shippensburg State— 2 p.m. Football—home Shippensburg State -8 p.m. Cross Country—away-**Bloomsburg State** Field Hockey—Mideast Conference—Penn State Tri-Sigma Hobnob-RG-8 p.m. SUNDAY—October 11 Penhellenic Tea-WHRec .- 7 p.m. MONDAY—October 12 Meeting for Exceptional Children—Aud.— 7:30 p.m. AAUP—SHL—8 p.m. TUESDAY-October 13 Band-Aud.-1 p.m. WEDNESDAY-October 14 JV Soccer—away— Penn State rresnmen JV Football—away pending ' Field Hockey—home— **East Stroudsburg State** (V and JV) English Club Film-Aud.-8 p.m. THURSDAY-October 15 Assembly—Aud.—8:30 Paul Winter Sextet-Concert in Modern

THE EAGLE EYE

Volume V

Feature

FRIDAY, OCTOBER 9, 1964

Number 1



Editor - W. ROD	NEY FOWLER
AdviserMr.	Joseph R. Peck, II
Business Manager	Susan Hall
Circulation Manager	Jeff Lorson
Advertising Manager	Jane Klingensmith
Asst. Bus. Manager	Margaret Axeman
Reference Manager	

Douglas Reese

ASSOCIATE EDITORS

Melanie Thomas Sports Steve Daley
Melvin Hodes Asst. Sports Ed. Chris Hurst
Melanie Thomas Photography Robert Remick

The Eagle Eye is published twenty-seven times during the school year by students of Lock Haven State College, Lock Haven, Pa. All opinions expressed by columnists and feature writers including Letters-to-the-Editor are not necessarily those of this publication but those of the individual. Contributions may be submitted to the editor and are welcome from faculty and students. The Eagle Eye is printed by the Lycoming Printing Company.

COLLEGE ISN'T EASY

by R. J. REMICK

Art

There were over five-hundred freshmen accepted to this college this year. By the year 1968, when these Preshmen graduate, over 50% of the class will have dropped out of college. The primary factor for leaving will be the lack of good scholastic achievement.

There are basically two types of students: those who will graduate, and those who will not graduate. There is a simple way of determining one from the other. All one need do is ask the student in question if he thinks his studies here at this college are difficult and demanding. If the student answers yes, if he complains that he can never find time for any outside activities, and if he says that he studies for hours and still never can catch up with his assignments, then this student has a good chance of being among the 50% who will graduate. If, however, he says he can go down town to a movie every night, or play cards in the union in the afternoon, and still complete all assigned work, then don't look for this student to last the year out.

In college, studying is left to the discretion of the student. Unlike high school, an instructor will not take a failing student aside and tell him, "Look Sam, you're failing. You must study harder." Indeed it is quite the opposite. If the student doesn't study and fails his exams, then it is the student's hard luck.

There is only one person the college student can blame for his success or failure and that is himself. College was not designed to be easy. Every good student knows that simply to do the assigned problems is not enough. The student must also study the reasons and methods used in arriving at the answers to the problems.

If at any time a student can say to himself that college is not as hard as others would have him believe it was, then that student should take a second look at his study habits and then redouble his efforts.

FASHION FORECAST

One olive brown raincoat, one navy (or black) and one camel blazer, a hopsacking jacket, one pair of plain cordovan blunchers, olive poplin slacks, a new stretch suit without a vest, and several rugby shirts are just some of the items that campus leaders have packed to take to college this fall.

A group of top college men recently evaluated the styles, colors, fabrics and fibres of a selection of leading fashions at a conference sponsored by DuPont and gave the nod — or heave-ho — to the latest styles in suits, slacks, sweaters, shirts, sport coats, outerwear, raincoats and shoes.

Together with Junior Chamber of Commerce officers representing all sections of the country, the students spent four days at the College Career Fashion Conference brainstorming fashion trends. They proved themselves styleconscious, venturesome and independent in their choice of what will be seen on campus this fall. Manufacturers and retailers who were present may have shaken their heads about the younger generation, but they had to admit that the students know what they want.

Collegians are usually willing to take a chance, but they are firmly behind oxford buttondown shirts, even shouted down the Benedict Arnold who said that "we can't wear button-downs all the time," by chorusing, "Why not?" The trend in fall's shirt wardrobe will be to more colors and stripes, but no batistes will be seen on the shoulders of campus leaders.

As for sweaters, the fashionconscious will be packing several and they'll be in camel, navy, oxford and light green, or heather toned combinations including the same colors with olives, browns and golds. But turtleneck sweaters ,or V-neck with a turtleneck dickie underneath were considered "dishonest" by the DuPont conference participants.

My Neighbors



"How should I know whymy older brother always whistles..."

Fraternity and Sorority News



Miss Karen Grimes, Sweetheart of Sigma Pi

SIGMA PI

On Tuesday, September 29, the Brothers of Sigma Pi Fraternity announced their Homecoming Sweetheart for 1964. Her name is Miss Karen M. Grimes.

This bright-eyed blond is a Physical Education major from Monroeville, Pa. Her hobbies include horseback riding, painting, sewing, swimming, and gymnastics. She also plays the piano.

In high school, Miss Grimes was active in student council, Spanish Club, Prom and Play committees, and had a number of gymnastics show leads.

Congratulations Karen, the Brothers of Sigma Pi are proud to have you as their 1964 Homecoming Sweetheart.

LAMBDA CHI ALPHA

The brothers of Lambda Chi Alpha are happy to announce their 1964-1965 Crescent girl, Doris Dutrow. All brothers serenaded Doris and her Crescent court, consisting of Robin Thomas and Janet Linderman, September 30. Doris is a sophomore majoring in Elementary Education.

The brothers of Lambda Chi congratulate Queen Eileen Marsh and her Homecoming court. We also congratulate all major organizations which contributed to a successful Homecoming week-

Monday, October 5. Fall rush for all fraternities started with the traditional Round Robin. The brothers are looking forward to another great pledge class and invite all eligible men to the remainder of the smokers.

The brothers would like to draw the attention of all students to an important weekend. October 10 there will be an important soccer game against Shippensburg State at 2 p.m. at Thomas Field. The Football team will meet Shippensburg at 8 p.m. The Cross Country team will meet Bloomsburg (away). The Field hockey team will meet Penn State. The Lambda Chi's wish all teams the best of luck.

At the Chapter house, studies have been interrupted by song rehearsals of J.G. and the Wonder... They will make their debut at one of the house parties later on this month. We wish them the best of luck.

TAU KAPPA EPSILON

The Fraters of Tau Kappa Epsilon sincerely hope that all students and everyone affiliated with the college had an enjoyable Homecoming Weekend.

Homecoming Weekend.

Pam Geesey recently became the new sweetheart of Teke. The Fraters would like to etxend congratulations and thanks to

Pam and hope she has an enjoyable reign as sweeheart of Teke. Miss Geesey succeeds Nancy Peterson who was last year's Homecoming Queen and also honored the Fraters of Theta Gamma Chapter of Tau Kappa Epsilon by being selected as one of Teke's 1964 International Sweetheart Calendar girls.

During the past week Amy Krone became the pinmate of Ted Wentz. The Fraters would also like to congratulate Ken VanDemark who became the new president of the Varsity Club.

The Fraters have been working diligently the past few weeks. The work has included general repairs and clean-up in the house, work on the Teke Homecoming float, and work at a nearby cemetery for added money for social activities.

Many of the Fraters have expressed anticipation for the intramural sports season which will start in the next few weeks. KAPPA DELTA RHO

Kappa Delta Rho is proud to announce their 1964-65 sweetheart is Marney Clauser, a sophomore majoring in Elementary Education. Marney is the pinmate to Joe Joe Pascale. Joe is a member of the junior class and social chairman of the fraternity.

Recently, our house was honored with the arrival of Kappa Delta Rho's national traveling secretary Lawrence Barr. Mr. Barr presented the house with a new chapter flag. The flag was presented to the house in honor of Alpha Alpha's purchase of their new house last Spring. Mr. Barr was also present as the Brother's honored their very charming sweetheart, Miss Clauser, who was also selected to the Homecoming Court.

On the sports scene, Brothers Rich Bieda, Mike Minnucci, Mike Williams, Larry Hagan, Jim Shimp, Paul Youngblud, Bob Horack, Joe Skelly, Joe Pascale, and Meade Johnson are members of the college's gridiron forces. Jese Shiner, the fraternity's chaplain, is this year's cross country captain, and Greg Santro is a member of the Bald Eagles' soccer squad. SIGMA SIGMA SIGMA

This year is off to a good start. Our first weekend back at school found sisters on their way to Marietta College, Marietta, Ohio for the Sigma Sigma Sigma Regional Meet which was held September 19. Many chapters from the surrounding area of Marietta were present, but Alpha Rho is proud to say that after traveling the longest distance, we had the most respresentatives.

Congratulations are in store

for two of our Sisters who served on the Homecoming Court, Robin Thomas and Janet Robb and to Eileen Marsh who was crowned Homecoming Queen.

crowned Homecoming Queen.

This week will find the sisters of Alpha Rho busy with rush. We hope that many girls, will turn out and that each rushee will get her wish.

DELTA ZETA

Delta Zeta would like to congratulate all the girls in the 1964 Homecoming Court. Best wishes go to our sisters Joan Kochik, a senior from Snow Shoe, Pa. and Janis Siciliano, a junior from Pittsburgh, Pa., who will represent Delta Zeta.

Our thanks are extended to Dr. and Mrs. John Brown for making possible our first annual welcome back party, held on September 26, at their lodge. The girls spent an afternoon of hiking and working on preparation for our float. The evening was dedicated to convention news, presentation of skits by each class and a song fest. The girls spent an enjoyable day and one filled with many memories. Right Wink?

On Thursday evening, October 8 in the auditorium of the new building at 8 p.m., Theta Chi Chapter of Delta Zeta Sorority had Reverend Grey of the Lock Haven Presbyterian church as guest speaker. Reverend Grey spoke to the sisters on "Morals." The program leader was Chardelle Force, Standards Chairman of Delta Zeta here at Lock Haven. After the meeting, cider and donuts were served by the sisters and individual discussions were open to Reverend Grey.

Congratulations are also in store for Carol Fetter, who became Mrs. Charles Bonta; Mary Ruth Steele, who became Mrs. Ronald Barner; Chardelle Force who recently became engaged; Mary Fredricks, pinned to Joe Coldren, and Wink Iander to Skip Mattas.

Delta Zeta would like to thank its sisters for their cooperation in working on the float.

SIGMA KAPPA

The Sisters of Sigma Kappa wish to extend our congratulations to Eileen Marsh, Homecoming Queen of 1964.

We are also very proud of our own sister, Pamela Geesey, who was recently named Sweetheart of Tau Kappa Epsilon fraternity.

The sisters recently enjoyed an informal dinner at the home of Dr. and Mrs. Paul F. Klens. We would like to take this opportunity to welcome Mrs. Klens as our new advisor.

Congratulations to sisters Pam Swartz, Mona Mangan, and Merle Fegley who were recently cast in the College Players' Fall Production, The Skin of Our Teeth.

We would like to remind you all of our open house this coming Sunday and urge you to pay us a visit.





— at Reliable —
FRED J. EISEMAN
JEWELERS

SPECIAL ANNOUNCEMENT

A special feature of the October 30 Eagle Eye will be a Feature Page devoted to partisan politics, presented for the promotion of political education. This issue will be released the Friday before election. The purpose of this page is to promote political education and present the issues of both candidates on an equal basis to assist in last minute choice making. The issues for both candidates will be mentioned and briefly explained. The Democratic half of the page is being prepared by Mel Hodes. The Republican point of view is presented by George Snyder.

Character:

THE SPECIAL EDUCATION MAJOR

by RICHARD BALLANTINE

A special education major is more dedicated to his work than most students. He is being educated so that he may educate the children no one wants or understands. He helps the retarded child learn to live a useful life; and gives the exceptional child the understanding of his situation he will need in order to exist in society.

His study is thorough, but his field is young, so that much of his knowledge is gained on personal research.

Unlike other education majors who deal with subject matter, he deals with individuals. Each child needs singular care. He has no posititves, just theories, experience, and desire to help him achieve his success.

His learning does not come solely from books; much of his education comes from actual experience in the classroom with the exceptional child.

His stability must be beyond reproach and his prejudices must be negligable.

He falls to his work as an explorer entering an unchartered sea. He does not know what problems will confront him, but his experience has taught him to adapt readily to any situation.

In fine, he is a man who has found a rewarding profession and is willing to dedicate his life to that profession.

The ENQUIRING EYE

by Franki Moody

General Question:

Do you think that professors "heap" too much outside work on their students?



Vicky Vergil

Vicky Vergilis, Elementary, Mill Hall:

"Of course this answer only pertains to the professors whom I have had in classes. All of them have been extremely fair in the amount of outside work given to their students. I am sure many other students would answer this question very differently, and they probably could give a few very good examples of professors who do "heap" outside work on the stu-



Bill Mitchel

Bill Mitchell, Math, Ebensburg:

"Yes and no; I believe some teachers think their class is the only class you have while others make you feel like their class is the only one you have."



Tom O'Bria

Tom O'Brian, English-Spanish, Altoona:

"In regard to outside work, there could never be sufficient preparation for a class. No one could spend less than two hours preparing for a one hour class and expect to have an understanding of the subject. As future professional people, we should be able to handle any assignment."



Marsha Hale

Marsha Hale, Secondary En-

glish, Altoona:
"No! When we come to college we are expected to spend at least 2 hours of preparation for each class period. Our main purpose for being at college is to acquire an education. This can not be attained without a sufficient amount of work."

VISTA NEEDS VOLUNTEERS

Washington — Wanted: Men and women over 18 for difficult work in grim surroundings. Must be willing to live in slums. Long hours guaranteed. Pay \$50 a month and living allowance.

Would you respond to that kind of help wanted ad? If so, VISTA is looking for you.

VISTA is a domestic version of the Peace Corps, which is being established as part of the war on poverty. It stands for Volunteers in Service to America.

The antit-poverty legislation which Congress enacted a few months ago authorizes Sargent Shriver's new Office of Economic Opportunity to recruit 5,000 VISTA volunteers. Applications by mail are now being accepted. The address is: VISTA, Box 100, Washington 25, D.C.

Applachia Not Afghanistan Glen Ferguson, a former Peace Corps official who is directing recruitment for VISTA, said he is confident there'll be plenty of applicants.

"This is in many ways a bigger challenge than the Peace Corps," he said. "VISTA volunters will live among the poor people they're trying to help—whether in urban slums or in rural pockets of poverty."

rural pockets of poverty."

"They won't have the glamour of serving in a far-off country. They'll be doing the same sort of things that Peace Corpsmen do — but in Appalachia instead of Afghanistan, in Harlem instead of Kenya."

It is precisely the ruggedness of the challenge that makes Ferguson confident of response.

The Peace Corps, which was swamped with applicants from the start, proved there are many Americans, young and old, who are willing to accept hardship as the price of being genuinely useful to the most deprived members of the human family.

All Types of Work Available

VISTA volunteers will sign up for one year. After four to six weeks of training, they will be assigned to a wide variety of rural and urban projects.

Some will go to Indian reservations to help build desperately needed sanitations facilities for people who have the highest disease rate in America. Some will live among migrant farm workers, providing education and health care for children who are often put to work in the fields at the age of 6 or 7.

There will be VISTA volunteers in city slums, operating day-care centers for children of working mothers; conducting literacy classes for unemployed adults who can not read or write; helping poor and ignorant people to fight their way through the morass of bureaucratic tape which often prevents them from receiving public health and welfare services.

Community services which suffer from chronic shortage of manpower can apply to VISTA for help. Special priority will be given to community agencies serving the mentally ill and the mentally retarded.

"No Upper Age Limit!"
What kind of people is VISTA seeking?

"The only absolute requirement is that they be more than 18 years of age," said Ferguson.



VISTA volunteers will be helping the poverty stricken throughout the United States. Here a VISTA volunteer is assisting at an Indian reservation.

"There is no upper age limit. We'll welcome retired people. We also will welcome married couples — including those with children under 18, if they're willing to have their families live for a year in the environment of poverty."

'We can use a great variety of skills — nurses, teachers social workers, farmers, carpenters in all, more than 100 occupations."

"We also can use young people, housewives, retired businessmen, and people who know how to do something — from teaching a youngster to swim to helping a mountain family start a vegetable garden. The one basic requirement is that they care about poor people, enough to share their life and try to help them."

Is it really necessary that VISTA volunteers live among the slum people they're trying to help?

AUTO WORLD

Featuring new styling and important engineering changes, the Corvair line will include a new, high-performance model — the Corsa. Testing the car for a report in the October issue of SPORTS CAR GRAPHIC magazine, Technical Editor Jerry Titus found a convertible Corsa capable of a top speed of just under 120 mph and 0-60 mph acceleration time of 9.7 seconds.

In addition to the Corsa, which is offered in either convertible or hardtop coupe form, Corvair has eliminated the door pillars in all its closed models and the four-door hardtop is truly handsome. A redesign and stiffening of the car's unitized body/chassis has enabled elimination of the door pillars and has resulted in a stronger, quieter vehicle.

Bigger and better brakes are another important change in keeping with the increased performance.

Corvair exclusive, turbocharging boosts engine output to an impressive 180 horse-power and assures the Corsa of sparkling performance without sacrifice in docility and economy. A four-carburetor engine is standard equipment on the Corsa.

All these changes are combined with styling that takes away Corvair's former boxy look and rivals the appearance of a top-flight European designs. "Yes, we don't want any 9to-5 volunteers who return to middle-class America every evening. One lesson we learned in the Peace Corps is that you can't impart skills and insights to people until you have established a basis of friendship with them.

To make a real contribution to the poor, a volunteer must learn to know them as human beings — and be accepted by them as a fellow human being rather than as a condescending outsider."

Teachers Needed Also!

In addition to VISTA volunteers, Shriver's fledgling agency is seeking applications from teachers and counselors to serve on the staffs of the Job Corps Camps which will be set up across the nation, beginning this fall, to provide remedial education and work experience for youths 16 to 22 who are out of school and out of work.

About 750 teachers and counselors are needed for the first year of the program. They will be paid professional salaries, ranging from \$5,000 to 8,600. Although a teaching certificate is not a rigid requirement, priority in hiring will go to those with training or experience.

"The most important qualifications," said James Gillis, an aide to Shriver, "is that they be sensitive, understanding, flexible people, free of social or racial bias, and willing to tackle the challenging assignment of teaching youngsters who have failed or dropped out of regular schools."

Applications may be submitted by mail to the Job Corps, Box 100, Washington 25, D.C. This article was written by Louis Cassels of United Press International.

Parade Announced

The Lock Haven Jaycees announced this week that they will be sponsoring their first annual Hallowe'en Parade in this city on October 31, Hallowe'en. The Jaycees are offering sizeable prizes for floats entered in the parade. The Eagle Eye has been asked to announce to all college clubs, classes, fraternities, sortities, and student groups that they may enter a float. There is no entry fee for floats.

The deadline to announce your intentions to sponsor a float is October 16 at 5 p.m. For further information ask for Jack Ritter at Ritter's Sporting Goods in Lock Haven ,or phone 748-2327 between 9 and 5 on Monday through Friday.

From The

LOCKER ROOM

by Steve Daley, Sports Editor



With the Fall sports schedule well under way, Lock Haven has shown itself to have considerable strength in many fields. Our Football team, after trampling Bloomsburg and making a second half recovery over a tough and mammoth California football squad, seems to be one of the best all round ball clubs in years. The Soccer team 2-0 after taking a thriller at Frostburg two weeks ago, and whipping old school mates with relative ease, look tough as they vie for the first winning season in two years. They were down 2-1 with six minutes remaining. A great second effort, which literally

Jr. Lawthermen **Tie With Bucknell**

by Chris Hurst

On Friday, October 2, the junior varsity soccer team, under coach George Lawther and senior letterman Max Liddick, journeyed to Bucknell to take on the B.U. junior Bisons. The field was wet and muddy and play was slow and difficult. The mud bogged down the teams and the slippery grass made controlling the ball tricky.

At the end of the hard fought first quarter the score stood at 1-1. The teams reversed their positions on the field and the Bisons began to put on the pressure. They had the little Eagles backed up against their goal pounding for a score. The junior Lawthermen's defense was kept on their toes and Bob Henry made some fine saves guarding the Eagles goal. Toward the end of the second quarter the Bison fullbacks blasted the ball deep into Lock Haven territory and the Bison left wing passed the ball in front of our goal to be tapped in by the right inside for a tally.

The Lawthermen fought back in the third quarter and during one of the few times the J.V.'s had the Bisons in the hole, Denny Finn blasted one into the net on an assist from Don Long.

The Bison's and the Eagle's fought on through the rest of the third and fourth quarters without a score and at the end of regulation play the score stood at 1-1. Two five minute overtime periods followed but neither team was able to score and the game ended at a 1-1 stalemate.

Lawther's squad looked fine on defense but were unable to get their offense rolling. With a little work the junior Eagles won't settle for anything but a win when they meet the Bisons again on October 23 on their home field.

shocked Frostburg, tied the game and enabled the Eagles to roll on to V-I-C-T-O-R-Y.

The girls Field Hockey team lost to Keystone Hockey Club 3-1. But they were fighting against a team which is probably hand picked. Keystone had some All-Americans in the line-up. Lock Haven State still gave them a run for the roses or maybe since we are a Pennsylvania school, Mountain Laurel, the state flower. The fall sports schedule looks tough . . . but take a look at our teams and you will see that . . . they look much tougher.

Lock Haven State's Cross Country team opens up its season tomorrow with Bloomsburg at the opponent's track. Letterman, Walter Thurnau, Jere Shiner, Frank Sponhauer and newcomers Bill English, Paul Lenihan, John Heins, Duane Shaulis, Dave Markel and Bruce Brungard hope to improve on last year's record of 1-2. The team working hard every night seems to be making its way to peak condition. Under Coach Dan Corbin they will encounter five opponents this season. The Thinclads also will have their first home meet at Lock Haven in 17 years. They will face the Crusaders of Susquehanna on October 21.

Lock Haven State's football team, after losing a heartbreaker to Clarion on Homecoming day, will face the Shippensburg team, who have a 1-2 record, this weekend. Lock Haven and Shippensburg are even in their series. Both have won 9, lost 9, and tied 2. This series dates back to 1929. If Lock Haven wins, we will go ahead in this see-saw battle of two rivals in the State Conference.

SPORTS SCHEDULE

Friday, October 9

J.V. FOOTBALL (AWAY) BUCKNELL FRESHMEN-3 P.M.

Saturday, October 10

SOCCER (HOME) SHIPPENSBURG STATE-2 P.M.

FOOTBALL (HOME)

SHIPPENSBURG STATE-8 p.m. CROSS COUNTRY (AWAY)

BLOOMSBURG STATE FIELD HOCKEY (PENN STATE) MIDEAST CONFERENCE (TENTATIVE)

Wędnesday, October 14

J.V. SOCCER (AWAY) PENN STATE FRESHMEN

(PENDING)

FIELD HOCKEY (HOME) EAST STROUDSBURG STATE (VARSITY & J.V.)

BEAT

LHSC BOWS TO CLARION

Lawthermen Crock Alumni Booters

The Lock Haven State soccer Alumni 0.

lum field making the score, 1-1.

In the third quarter Lock Haven State seemed to be a new team unleashing its powerful 11man machine for two goals. The first came on a high shot by Dennis Finn, inside left, which the Alumni goalie couldn't reach and pushed Lock Haven ahead its withering opponents scored then stood 4-1; the Alumni never did score again - time

enough players to use a platoon system which kept Lock Haven State's team on the move throughout the game. The game was well played. Once more Lock Haven was the victor. Lock Haven's team record is now two wins and no defeats.

D2R's Favorites

Is it anyone we Know!

team, looking toward its first winning season in two years, took their second straight victory 3-1 over the Alumni before a large homecoming day crowd of 200. The Alumni led by many of the old Lock Haven state greats in soccer held the Eagle machine to a tie in the first half 1-1. In the first half Lock Haven couldn't get to-gether and tallied only once when Dick Martz, "Lock Haven State's field mouse," echoed a shot that ripped through and planted itself in the Alumni goal making the score Lock Haven 1,

In the second quarter the Alumni showed why they were former greats by passing from wing to wing and into Gary Orwig, last year's captain, for maybe his last goal on McCol-

2-1. Lock Haven must have thought that one was not enough. A pass from Ken Van-Demark to Don Swartz to Bob Sedam, who put the laces to it, rifled the ball between the two wooden posts, making the score 3-1, Lock Haven State. The third quarter Lock Haven passing, shooting, and outrunning again on a Don Leese foot which shot through the goal neatly, putting the frame on the seemingly finished picture. The score ran out — and the game victory was number two for the Lock Haven State Eagle Booters. The Alumni ball team had

HERB'S RECORD SHOP

- - Country & Western
 - Albums
 - Fast Order Service
 - Discount Prices
 - 215 N. Grove Street

LUIGI'S SUB SHOP

We Serve: -

Meatballs, Derfburgers, Pizza, Ham BQ's, Pepper Steaks, French Fries, Lettuce and Tomato, Turkey, Tuna, Ham, Cosmo and Hamburger Steaks.

Clarion, but the Bald Eagles lost the ball on downs.

Lock Haven opened the 4th quarter with a drive from about the 14 yard line of Lock Haven. Lock Haven then moved it to the 34 of Clarion in seven plays with a first and ten yards. Moving the ball, Lock Haven posed a serious threat. In the third down and eight, Johnson hit Pascale for seven and on fourth and 1 Lock Haven lost the ball on downs. Clarion failed to move the ball, but quickly kicked on third down. Lock Haven got the ball on their 15. Klinger ran the ball 12 yards for a first down. On the next play Gutshall ran 12 more yards to the 39 and another first down. Klinger took the next play and ran for 7 yards. Gutshall ran for no gain. Klinger with third and 3 yards smashed through for 5 yards to the 48 of Clarion. An off-sides penalty on the next play put the ball back on the Lock Haven 48. On the next play Johnson faded back to pass and threw a long bomb to Chris Klinger who outran his opponent and raced into the end zone for a 52 yard touchdown. The try for the extra point failed and the score stood 13-12, Clarion. With seconds left, the ball came back to Lock Haven, but Lock Haven failed to score. Lock Haven's next game is against Shippensburg State next Saturday at the Bald Eagle's Field.

Victoria Theatre JERSEY SHORE

Sunday Through Wednesday October 11 to 14

"YESTERDAY, TODAY, AND TOMORROW"

(Italian Comedy: Color)

--With--

Sophia Loren

Marcello Mastroianni

SHOW TIME

Sunday: 5:45 and 930 P.M. Weekdays: 8:30 P.M.

ADMISSION ONLY 50¢ WITH THIS AD.

Weaver & Probst

Your Preferred Men's Store

- College Blazers
- Haggar Trousers
- Arrow Sweaters
- Dickies Casual Slacks

State dropped a 13-12 decision to the Golden Eagles of Clarion State College. Clarion's fine ball team was led by quarterback John Kriceri and Ken Gaudi. In the first quarter Clarion started a drive that looked like a real threat, but a fine interception by Bob Horack stopped the Golden Eagles cold. The Bald Eagles of Coach Hubert Jack could not make ground and they lost the ball. The teams seemed to exchange the pigskin mostly throughout the first quarter, but Lock Haven, behind a bruising offensive line, started a drive climaxed by an 18 yard touchdown run by Bob Gutshall. Gutshall, taking a handoff from Meade Johnson, faked toward the middle of the Clarion line and swept to the outside and totaled into the end zone for Lock Haven's first score. The kick was blocked and the score stood Lock Haven 6, Clarion 0. The first quarter's time ran out as Clarion had the ball on the 33 yard line of Lock Haven. Clarion, now on the move was stopped by a furious and husky Lock Haven defensive wall. On the fourth down Clarion elected to try for a field goal with 3:06, left in the half. Mike Zaccari, Clarion place kicker, split the uprights and the score was now 6-3, Lock Haven. Lock Haven lost the ball on downs and Clarion started another drive which was climaxed by a one yard plunge by Ken Gaudi. Zaccari made good the point. The score was now 10-6 Clarion State. With minutes left in the furious first half, Clarion moved the ball to the one yard line. But, they were penalized for being off-sides which saved a touchdown. Zaccari kicked another 25 yard field goal and the

In the second half Clarion drove to the Lock Haven 25, and Kaceri ran the ball into the end zone. But a penalty nullified the play and Clarion lost the ball on downs. Later, Lock Haven started a drive from about the 34 of Lock Haven. A pass to Pascale, run by Gutshall pushed the ball to the 38 of

half ended with Clarion leading

13-6. Lock Haven set up many

other chances for Clarion with

poor punts, which put the Bald

Eagles into deep trouble and

might have been the deciding

124 Bellefonte Avenue